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MINUTES OF THE

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, September 12, 2010 - Kendade 305 – 7 p.m.

Participants:

Whitney Bailey, Track & Field

Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball

Annie Butts, Field Hockey

Emily Carol, Crew

Christine Chancy, Basketball 

Tricia Chase, Basketball

Haley Creed, Field Hockey 

Hannah DiCocco, Cross Country 

Lucy Garcia, Cross Country

Felicitas Gerlach, Golf

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration 

Kim Johnson, Soccer

Robyn Kranzler, Crew

Michelle Kroll, Swimming and Diving

Taylor Hedges, Lacrosse 

Jillian London, Track & Field

Madeline Loughridge, Tennis

Joanna McDonough, Basketball

My-Linh Nguyen, Tennis

Katharine Planson, Lacrosse

Shara Robertson, Squash 

Paulina Rojek, Squash 

Amanda Ross, Equestrian 

Anna Sillers, Training Room

Carol Still, Crew 

Liz Tripp, Equestrian

Kirsti Wiemokly, Field Hockey

Isa Wismann-Horther, Swimming and Diving

Miki Yoshida, Swimming and Diving

[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”) While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.] 

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern daylight time by the chair, Haley Creed.  All members were present as noted above. The following member had unexcused absence; Nia Hinkson (Volleyball). The following member had an excused absence: Kiana Lussier (Soccer).
1. Welcome and introductions.  

Ms. Creed welcomed the SAAC back from its summer recess and welcomed new representatives for the tennis team, Madeline Loughridge, and cross country team, Lucy Garcia.   

2. Feedback about athletic BBQ.  

Ms. Creed asked the SAAC for feedback on the athletic BBQ that took place on September 8, 2010.  Members of the SAAC reported the following comments:  “Loved Lynn”- the SAAC greatly appreciated the attendance of Mount Holyoke College’s new president, Lynn Pasquerella and felt welcomed by her speech.  This was the first year that club sports teams felt invited to the athletic BBQ.  It was reported that they were very happy to be there and appreciated being included.  Members reported that they enjoyed the programs that the Alcohol and Drug Awareness Program (ADAP) had for the athletes to promote awareness.  ADAP is planning on being more involved in the athletic community.  The SAAC suggested that ADAP arrange their event tables down the food line at next years BBQ to help with the flow of people.  In addition, inseason teams did not feel like they had adequate time to take part in ADAP event tables and the SAAC concluded that the computer stations took too much time.  This feedback should be considered when planning the 2011 athletic BBQ.   
3. National SAAC update.
Ms. Yoshida (Swimming and Diving), the NEWMAC representative to the NCAA’s national SAAC, reported on the national SAAC’s July meeting.  Ms. Yoshida reported that the proposed legislation for the 2011 NCAA Convention were discussed as well as proposed noncontroversial legislation.  The national SAAC also discussed adding sand volleyball as an emerging sport.  Ms. Yoshida is looking for student feedback on this topic.  In addition, the national SAAC had a discussion about the topics of drug testing, transgender athletes, and gambling.  Ms. Yoshida reported that the conversation around transgender athletes was heated and frustrating.  She believes that this conversation needs to continue.  
4. Fall term expectations. 
Ms. Creed discussed the fall term expectations for SAAC as follows:

a. Register as a student organization. 

b. Focus on Athletics-will take place on October 3 and 4, 2010.  Athletes should be aware of the schedule and be present when needed.

c. NCAA legislation: This fall the SAAC is pushing for every member of varsity teams to participate in legislation surveys in order for the SAAC to most accurately represent the opinion of the student-athlete community.  Email mailing lists have been created for each team, which the legislation subcommittee can use to contact varsity teams.

d. Budget for the SAAC, including contingency funding:  The 2011-12 general budget is due to Lori Hendricks in November, and the contingency budget is due to the Student Government Association by the end of September.
e. Review and update bylaws:  The SAAC executive board will be reviewing the bylaws and suggesting changes to which the SAAC will vote on as a whole.

f. Community work: The SAAC will continue its work at the Peck School, and the schedule will be distributed upon completion.  

g. Family and Friends Weekend tailgate: Student Programs has asked the SAAC to be part of their Family and Friends Weekend program pamphlet, which is a testament to the SAACs work. It shows that the SAAC is being recognized on campus.  In response to Student Programs’ request, the SAAC will be hosting a tailgate at the soccer game on Saturday October 23, 2010.

h. Job descriptions for subcommittee chairs: Subcommittee chairs will be crafting descriptions that describe their job responsibilities.

i. Getting new SAAC and executive board for 2011:  SAAC members should be thinking about running for positions on the executive board for 2011.
5. Letter from SAAC to President Lynn Pasquerella. 
Ms. Creed informed the SAAC that the executive board will be writing a letter to President Lynn Pasquerella on behalf of the SAAC and student-athlete community to thank her for her involvement and to give her the SAAC strategic plan.  The letter will be hand-delivered on Thursday September 23, 2010.  
6. Subcommittee check-in and work time. 

The subcommittees were allotted 15 minutes to meet and work.  After 15 minutes each subcommittee chair reported their plans for the fall 2010 academic semester.  The following is a summery of the subcommittee chair’s reports:

a. Admissions and Recruiting: Introduced their new chair Liz Tripp (Equestrian), and reported that they will be working on the SAAC newsletter and Focus on Athletics.  

b. Community Service: Reported that they are working on the Peck School schedule for teams and that SAAC representatives should tell Ms. Still (Crew) if the chosen dates work for their team’s schedule.  Peck School volunteering will start October 5, 2010.   
c. Diversity and Inclusion: Reported that they will be working on three projects 1) having a viewing of the documentary Culture Shock for all of athletics, 2) the International Student Athletic Committee (ISAC) will be hosting a “home cooking” event for all of athletics, 3) hosting dialogues in two parts to talk about team dynamics.  In addition, the subcommittee will be exploring the ideas of a school supplies fundraiser to send supplies to South Africa and the possibility of joint events with varsity and club sports.  
d. Health and Safety:  Have been working on the athletic BBQ, posters and information packets for the locker room and weight rooms, possibly making a competition between teams on who can make the best posters, decorate new weight room, and organize an informational session on stress management and bullying with student athletes.

e. Marketing and Promotions: Is working on Game of the Week schedule, if any teams have any conflicts SAAC team representatives must get back to Ms. McDonough (Basketball) as soon as possible; they want to get more people to games and plan on talking to dorm presidents and involving club sports.

f. NCAA Legislation: Need to go through the new legislation proposals to prepare for their presentation to the SAAC, make surveys for varsity teams, and vote on new legislation in November.

g. SGA representative: Ms. Rojek (Squash) announced that she is the co chair of the student conference committee.
7. Game of the Week update.
Ms. McDonough went over the game of the week schedule and informed the SAAC that if any teams have any conflicts representatives must get back to her as soon as possible.  

8. Open Forum:

Ms. Creed asked the SAAC for feedback on what the representatives want to accomplish in the fall 2010 academic semester.  The following ideas were suggested:

a. More community service options such as hike for habitat, afterschool help at the Peck School, FOS friends of Jacqueline for children with brain tumors

b. SAAC or game day shirts

9. Announcements.
· Compliance meetings

· Tuesday, September 21 (4:30-6:30 p.m.) in Gamble

· Wednesday, September 22 (7:15-9:15 p.m.)
· Peak Performance for remaining first year athletes


· Thursday, September 16 (4:30-8:30 p.m.)
· NEWMAC Conference SAAC meeting

· Sunday, September 19 (10 a.m.-2 p.m.) at Smith College

· Miki Yoshida (Swimming and Diving), Christine Chancy (Basketball), and Katharine Planson (Lacrosse) will be attending the meeting

· Lynn Pasquerella Inauguration
· Friday September 24 (2 p.m.)-Practices rescheduled

· External review of Athletic Department

· December 5-7
10. Future Meetings. 

a. Sunday, September 26, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305
b. Sunday, October 3, 2010 (11 a.m.-Noon) Kendade 395

c. Sunday, October 17 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305
d. Sunday, October 31 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305
e. Sunday, November 7 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305
f. Sunday, November 21 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305
g. Sunday, December 5 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

11. Adjournment. 

The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Creed at 7:53 p.m. 

#  #  #  #  # 
September 24, 2010/EEC/lah
